
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Village of Greenville Mission:  
Deliver essential & desired services to the Greenville community creating a vibrant, enriched quality of life. 

August 10, 2021 Project Update 
2021 Kimberly Court Trail Paving  
Kimberly Court 
 
Project information:  The Kimberly Court Trail Paving project includes removal of existing 
driveway culverts, installing storm sewer, filling of existing ditches, and grading and paving of 
a new 10’ asphalt trail.  Completion of the project will provide off-street pedestrian 
accommodations for a safer route and a connection of the existing trail system to the school. 

Anticipated Timeline:   Construction August 2021 

Road Closures, Vehicles & Traffic:  While the trail is under construction, the roadway will 
remain open to traffic.  Delays are likely due to construction equipment using the area.  Be 
attentive of construction workers and equipment in the construction area. 

Resident Access:  Local resident access to and from your home will be maintained as 
much as possible during construction.  If your driveway needs to be closed while construction 
is taking place, you will be notified in advance by knocking on the door or by door hanger.   

Communication:  It is the intent of the Village to minimize the amount of disruption and 
inconvenience to the community during any construction process.  If during normal work 
hours you feel something went unnoticed, or needs attention, please contact the Public Work 
Department. 

If something happens after normal work hours that you feel requires immediate attention, 
please call 920-757-7276, and arrangements will be made to resolve the issue. 

As always, in an emergency, please call 911. 

 

Project Updates:  Construction updates will be posted on the Village website bi-weekly, and 
when major changes will be occurring.  If at any time you would like additional information, 
please contact the Public Works Department. 

Landscape Restoration:  Property owners should continue to mow lawns and complete 
weed control in restored areas.  Additionally, it is recommended to water newly seeded areas 
to ensure establishment of lawns. 

Contact information: 
Village Engineer 
Jordan Jolma 
Village of Greenville 
W6895-A Parkview Drive 
Greenville, WI 54942 
920-757-7276 (Office) 
jjolma@greenvillewi.gov 
   
Director of Public Works 
Brian Rickert 
Village of Greenville 
W6895-A Parkview Drive 
Greenville, WI 54942 
920-757-7276 (Office) 
brickert@greenvillewi.gov 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Two Week Outlook:  
Week of 8/09/21: Removals and storm sewer installation. 
Week of 8/16/21: Complete storm sewer installation.  Begin constructing new 
trail to grade. 

General Notes: 
1. Mail and garbage will not be affected by construction. 
2. Once asphalt paving work begins, vehicle access to driveways will be limited for a few 
hours.  If you need special access, please contact the Public Work Department prior to the 
start of work. 
3. Please remove any irrigation, electric pet fences, landscaping, and other items within the 
Right-of-Way. This is your responsibility and not the Village. If items are not removed 
prior to construction, they will be removed and disposed of. 
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